

**Nursery News** 

Friday 19<sup>th</sup> May 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

This week Jack, from Jack and the Beanstalk visited us! Now that he has the golden goose who lays the golden eggs he has enough money to build a house for him and his mum! Of course, the Nursery children were eager to help. We have been Architects, builders, plumbers, electricians and carpenters this week. We have enjoyed playing with the large guttering to build a large scale water system in the outside area. We used the marble run in the water tray to build and connect pipes. We investigated electricity by building circuits to make a light bulb light up and we have used the wood work to build furniture for our house.

Next week, we will be continuing in the woodwork, as this has proven very popular, but we will be learning about police people finding out what they do and why they wear the uniform they do. Something might happen in the week where we will have to take on the role of being a police officer too! We are lucky enough to have a police officer coming to visit us on Thursday morning to teach us more about what they do.

We will end our half term with a visit from the fire officers who will be bringing their fire engine for us to look around (this will be postponed if they are called out on an emergency). Unfortunately, due to their own training and drill exercises that need to be completed they are unable to come to us until 11:30. We are asking that on Friday 26<sup>th</sup> May our morning children are collected 15 minutes later at 12:00pm. Please talk to a member of the Nursery team if this is not possible. Our 30 hour children will continue as normal, but lunch will be a little later. We ask that parents are patient with us on this day, we will dismiss the children in the same place as usual.

We are looking forward to a fun filled last week of term.

Yours sincerely,

The Nursery Team